HEW Opens Office of
Child Development

The U.S. Department of
Health, Education and Welfare’s
Office of Child Development, re-
cently opened a field office in
Anchorage. The office is headed
by George Irvin, Community
Representative for HEW/OCD.

Irvin will be responsible for
providing technical assistance and
field support to the three Alaska
Head Start grantees—Rural" Ala-
ska Community Action Program,
Greater Anchorage Area Com-
munity. Action Agency and the
Fairbanks Head Start Associa-
tion.

Irvin i no stranger to Alaska:
having served for two years as
Alaska Field Representative for

the Office of Economic Oppor-
tunity, resigning that position in
January of this year to return’
to Cornell University to com-
plete course work for a doctorate
in political science.



